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Dear Parents and Carers,

We welcome you all to another exciting year at
Adderley! As you will know the children have been
working through the recovery curriculum'to enable
them to re-immerse in rich learning opportunities and
get back into school life following the lockdown. The
staff have been helping the children to overcome any
anxieties and worries that they may have experienced
through this difficult time of the COVID-19 pandemic.

Our educational visits have had to be put on hold
whilst the situation improves. Nevertheless, the staff
have been working hard to create memorable learning
experiences as part of the curriculum. This issue of
Adderley Voice captures some of events the children
have been taking part in and also a range of lovely
letters that we received just before the lockdown for
you to read.

| thank you all for choosing Adderley as the school for
your child and am delighted that you all are part of our

fantastic community.

Wt Reguana Darr

Head Teacher
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Head over to the Media Centre on our brand new school website where you can view some of our
recent YouTube videos: https://adderleyprimary.co.uk/media-centre/
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‘! If you would like your child’s out-of—school achlevements to be published in the Adderley
B Voice then please send an e-mail to: enquiry@adderley.bham.sch.uk
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ARTS MARK AWARD
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Artsmark
Platinum Award
Awarded by Arts
Council England

We are delighted to have been awarded tE!a'ulAuard for Arts Mark!

\We are passionate about the Arts in all forms at our school and we make certain that all children have a positive and
inclusive ep erience ensuring the curriculum provides a wide range of arts and cultural egp eriences — including those of
national significance.

Our Artsmark journey has been a crucial vehicle to support equality and diversity across the school. We are driven by the
UNICEF principles and use these as a programme to support equality and diversity. We have achieved this by allowing our
pupils to explore the UNICEF principles through visual art, film making, performance, poetry and creativity in order that they
can express themselves freely. Consequently, our arts provision is firmly integrated within our Rights Respecting work as
well as in our curriculum. The arts have formed a bedrock for us to explore and celebrate this work with other schools.

a )
Lowry Project
We led our own arts project. We were inspired by the artist Lowry and the way that he
portrayed inner city life. And we wanted to express our experiences creatively as he did and
paint our school for our community.
First we went to Manchester to view his art work.
Then we sketched in his style to experiment with techniques.
When we were happy with up final design we painted our school and pupils in his style.
We invited schools across Birmingham and the community to an Art Exhibition where we
showcased our work.

The curriculum
We have designed and shaped our own
curriculum through Curriculum Ambassadors
across the school, who hold weekly meetings to
discuss the creative curriculum and the enriched
learning environment.




Music

Every child in our school learns to play and
instrument. In year 4 children either learn to
play the cornet, violin or clarinet and then
they can continue in Years 5 and 6.

Drama Studio
This year we're taking part in our annual
Shakespeare Festival. Usually children from
other schools come to watch us perform, but
this year we're being filmed and screened
across Birmingham.

i

é )

Trips Year 2 corridor

Our learning is not just in our school. We

visit lots of exciting places. (Talk to a range of
pupils from each year group who state where
they have been. Disney on Ice, Harry Potter
Tour, Peter Pan, National History Museum,
France.)

Competitions
Since being awarded the Platinum Artsmark Award we
have continued to share our artistic work. One of the ways

i il 5
we do this is through entering competitions, most notably A & 3

the Global Canvas Childrens Art Competition. This com- v’

petition is ran by the David Shepherd Wildlife Foundation 4

and promotes the conservation of wild animals. We were During lockdown, we had an Arts Blog where we

lucky enough to reach this year's finals and we travelled to could watch performances and upload our art work.
Londonss Natural History Museum to display our art work. ) The work set by our teachers for the children throughout
this period included weekly artistic challenges.

.

Lichﬁ’éﬁl’ Cathedral

/Trt

© LLABORATION

CHECK OUT OUR ARTSMARK VIDEO ON YOUTUBE!

Thursday 22nd October 2020

As part of an art installation project with Lichfield Cathedral and sculptor Peter
Walker, year 3 created candle holders to celebrate All saints Day and All Souls
Day. The candle holders were decorated with messages of hope, love and light,
they were then photographed and shared on social media under the hashtag
#LightOfHope on the 1st and 2nd of November.
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Here js 4 response from,
Clarence Housel

CLARENCE HOUSE
LONDON SWI1A 1BA

From:  Miss Claudia Spens M.V.0.
The Office of TRH The Prince of Wales and The Duchess of Cornwall

Private and Confidential

24th January, 2020

Dear Children in Class 1C,

The Prince of Wales has asked me to thank you for your letter in connection with your
concerns over litter.

His Royal Highness is most grateful to you for taking the trouble to write to him as
youdid. The Prince of Wales was very interested to learn that you, too, feel passionately
about protecting our planet, protecting the environment is such a vital issue and you are right
to be concerned. His Royal Highness always appreciates receiving the concerns of
individuals, and you can rest assured that yours have been noted. The Prince of Wales was
heartened to hear that you want to help keep the world clean of litter and you are doing all
you can to help reduce the amount of litter in your local park.

His Royal Highness has spoken on many occasions about plastic pollution, climate
change and the environment. You may wish to visit the website, www.princeofwales.gov.uk,
and under the section "Speeches" you will find The Prince of Wales’s speeches about saving
our planet, which I hope will prove helpful.

His Royal Highness has asked me to send you his warmest thanks and very best
wishes.

Yours sincerely,

www.adderleyprimary.co.uk




I THE LORD MAYoR

We have made our own
YouTube video on the climate
emergency and have shared that
with some changemakers around
the world - those who can help
carry that message forward.

We support eco-friendly products
and Fair Trade. We grow our own
organic food which is sold in our

The Lord Mayor’s Office Social Enterprise Hub to fund
climate projects. We recycle our
aper and plastics to reduce and
28" January 2020 r:uspe waste?We provide a sustain-
able habitat for wildlife in open
spaces by planting trees as well as
Rizvana Darr many other initiatives which you
Head Teacher will see in our video.
Adderley Primary School
Birmingham
B8 1DZ

We wrote to the Lord Mayor of
Birmingham.

Dear Mrs Darr,

The Lord Mayor, Councillor Mohammed Azim was very impressed with the letters
from Yousra and Amelia about the need to grow more trees to improve air quality
and help to prevent climate change in our City.

The Lord Mayor’s role is mainly civic and ceremonial, and this issue would not fall
within his remit, however, he does agree with the sentiments expressed in the very
eloguent letters from the children.

One course of action that the Lord Mayor would like to suggest is that the school
work with Birmingham Trees for Life to see if there is anywhere suitable at the school
for a tree planting — and if there was, he would be happy to come along to raise the
profile of the event.

The contact for Birmingham Trees for Life is Jane Harding and if you would like to
get in contact with her, let me know and | will ask her if | can share her details with
you. The Lord Mayor attends a number of tree planting events in Birmingham over
their term of office, but of course we need to plant many more trees to offset our
carbon footprints.

| look forward to hearing from you.

_Yours sincerely,

haron Allen
PA to the Lord Mayor of Birmingham

The Council House, Birmingham B1 1BB
hone: +44(0) 121 303 2040

"7 www.adderleyprimary.co.uk
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Thank you for sending me letters from your pupils.

I first received such groups of letters — some sent separately, some in a bundle -
several years ago. 1was charmed, as indeed | still am, that the children
concerned should have written to me (even though they had clearly been
encouraged to do so by their teacher). So1did my best to answer them all

individually.

As time passed, however, the numbers of schools writing to me increased.
perhaps word had got around among primary schools that I would answer such
letters. Atany rate, | had to abandon giving individual answers and instead give
collective ones.

Since then, the number of such packages has increased still further. Recently, |
received four such bundles in one week , each containing several dozen letters,
one of which asked thirty questions. Several, of course ask the same questions
but even allowing for that, between them a week's batch of letters can ask me
some two or three hundred separate questions. Assuming each could be
answered in about a minute, that amounts to five or six hours spent on that part
of my correspondence alone.

Clearly I cannot deal properly with them all if lam also to continue making
programmes. May 1 therefore request that you thank the children for their

interest and explain that although I cannot reply to every letter individually, I am
-gelighted to know that they find my programmes interesting.

Reoy—way
J>w‘

from David Atten borongh

www.adderleyprimary.co.uk
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At our school we Llearn about the Global
Goals for Sustainable Development — (7
goals agreed by world leaders to make the
MIKHAIL world a better place by 2030.

RICHES

Year 6 designed their own
p— Sl ! Sustainable Cities’ and wrote to
eriey Frimary schoo . . . . .
Birmingham award-winning architects, Mikhail
West Midlands . .
Riches.

B8 1DZ \

Dear class 6C,

Thank you very much for your kind letters, they are marvellous. It was such
a lovely surprise to receive them especially after coming back to the studio
on a cold January morning after the Christmas break.

Firstly let me say I'm not sure my handwriting, spelling or grammar was ever
as proficient as yours when | was in year six. It's great to hear from young
eco-warriors that understand the importance of our climate and its impact
on our future.l hope you all keep up the good work!

Today | am looking at the news from Australia which is simply terrible. |
hope this kind of event will be a wake-up call to governments across the
world. Pressure from young people like yourselves is essential if things are
going to change. | am sure you are aware of Greta, and if not, | urge you to
look at the great things she is doing.

My own son is in year three and | know his favourite after-school club is the
eco-warrior team where they make plastic bricks using bottles and film.
And to answer some of your questions I'm going to turn to your letters.

6C asked, who inspired you to create sustainable housing? And do you have
any new projects for us to investigate? In a way those two questions are
related. The first project we did that really grappled with a low carbon future
was called Clayfield. It is available on our website at www.mikhailriches.
com. And was a scheme for 28 new homes in Suffolk with very low
embodied energy materials including sprayed lime hemp, wooden shingles
and a timber frame. Garden walls were made using unfired clay blocks and
all of the houses faced south. We were inspired by the work of an architect
called Ralph carpenter who is considered the godfather of lime hemp
buildings in the UK. His practice is called modece architects.

But the social ideas about providing some communal area for safe children's
play at the end of a garden came from childhood memaories of how
important that space was for me and my friends growing up. Our house was
very ordinary, but we always played in the alley.

Otherwise, please keep up the good work it's a fascinating subject and one
in which you could make a rea! difference. !f ever we need super heroes like
you to save the world, now is the tima!

Warm wishes,

David Mikhail
15-29 Windsor Street
London, N1 8QG
+44 (0)20 7608 1505
info@mikhailriches.com
mikhaiiriches.com

wwwiadderleyprimarylcoiuk
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A Stowy?

The Reception children have all
settled into school life really well
and are enjoying making new friends
and sharing new experiences. Our
first topic was called ‘Will you read
me a story?’ and we began this by
sharing our favourite stories and
visiting the school library to discover
some new favourites!

We loved reading some traditional
tales and enjoyed finding out about the \
—~/ different characters. We ~

made our own gingerbread men \@ *
(we made sure that they didn't run
away!), tasted some porridge like

Goldilocks. N .
sm  We tried lots of different —_—
toppings on our porridge
but liked the syrup

best.

At the beginning of November,
we learnt about the festival of
Diwali and enjoyed making our
own Diva lamps from clay. They
looked really beautiful and we
were very proud of our work.

‘What happens
when we fall asleep?’

We began our topic by having a pyjama party in school.
We came to school in our pyjamas, made a bed time drink
and had a bedtime snack. Before we went to ‘bed’ we
made sure we brushed our teeth and had a wash. Finally,
we listened to a bed time story and sang a lullaby before
we snuggled under the blankets for a short snooze! It was
a great morning and we found out lots about our bedtime
routines.

We want to find out lots more about what happens when
we go to sleep such as ‘Does everyone go to sleep at

night?” ‘Do all animals sleep at night?” and ‘Why are there
stars in the sky at night? We are even created our very own
constellation- how exciting!

11 . www.adderleyprimary.co:uuk



YEAR 4
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The children in Year 1 have been transported back to
prehistoric times and have been exploring the dinosaur planet. We had a
wonderful workshop on Wednesday 11th November where we came up close and
personal with a humongous Tyrannosaurus Rex, baby Triceratops and baby Tyrannosaurus.
We learnt the theory of how dinosaurs became extinct in our workshop which led to our
learning about how we know dinosaurs existed. We had the incredible opportunity to
become palaeontologists and explored dinosaur fossils digging deep to see the
dinosaurs develop through the ages. We dug up dinosaur skulls, teeth
and even fish fossils!

) We were able learn about a variety of different dinosaurs

and applied this knowledge to all subject areas. We dug deep and discovered
some dazzling dinosaur facts. We used our experience with Sophie the Tyrannosaurus
to help up write a fact file about the scariest dinosaur: Tyrannosaurus Rex. We have been
reading various dinosaur texts and wrote a setting description from our class story:
Trouble at the Dinosaur Café. We have also been reading poems about dinosaurs
and wrote our own riddle using our factual knowledge about Pterodactyls.

In"Science we were dinosaur dentists and created dinosaur teeth
after grouping different dinosaurs as herbivores, carnivores and omnivores.

In Geography we located the dinosaurs we knew on a World Map. We can name
where 6 dinosaurs lived on the World Map! We also looked at significant people in
History and focused on Mary Anning’s discovery. She was pivotal in fossil
discoveries. We learnt about how fossils are made and then made
our own fossils!

R 7 We have thoroughly enjoyed our dinosaur topic and used
our knowledge in all curriculum areas. Super work Year 1!

www.adderleyprimary.co.uk




Our WOW Day for ‘Towers, Tunnels and Turrets was so much fun!

We did a range of activities which kept us busy For the whole day! We started
off our day with Miss Zubada labelling and understanding what knights
wear and the importance of it. Then, we used split pins to make our very own
knight. This was then followed by tower making with clay with Miss Dale. We
then ended our day at Adderley Park re-enacting The Battle of Hastings.

The Following day, we Finished our activities with Mr Khan where we

used the VR headsets to explore the inside of castles.

Pid you know?

= 'Moats around casles prevented invaders from

tunnelling under the castle walls, they also reduced
the risk of fire.

Castle battlements consisted of raised sections
called‘merlons’ (behind which defenders could shelter)
and gaps called‘crenels’ (through which they could fire
missiles).

It was harder fFor attackers to make round towers
collapse as they had no corners under which holes could
be dug.

The toilets in castles were just holes in the Floor, waste
products simply fell down chutes and straight into the
moat. Yuck!

Spiral staircases in castles were always built in a clock-
wise direction. Because most people are right-handed,
this clever detail meant attackers going up the staircase
had to use their left hand to defend themselves, giving a
clear advantage to the descender of the stairs!

Www.adderleyprimary.co.uk
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Cocon Beang

As part of our topic
‘Scrumdiddlyumptious’ILP topic, we had

an amazing opportunity to have a chocolate

workshop at school. We learnt all about chocolate,

including the journey of a cocoa bean, the ingredients

of chocol3ate, Fairtrade and the different benefFits of

chocolate. We even got to plan and invent our very own

chocolate! N

Cocoa pogs

www.adderleyprimary.co.uk



This term, the children in Year 4 have enjoyed their
topic all about Potions and the Wizarding World! During
our exciting Wow Day, we used Art and Design skills to
create a magical wand using different mediums.

So far this year, we have also enjoyed writing a set of
instructions to explain how to play a fun Harry

Potter boardgame and how to catch a horrific troll!
Using our imagination, we immersed ourselves in a deep
forest experience and wrote some detailed setting
descriptions.

We have enjoyed carrying out different scientific
investigations linked to our ‘States of Matter’ topic, which
involved careful measurements of ingredients. In addition
to this, we investigated which fizzy drink will contain the
most gas and explored the optimum temperature for turning
a solid into a liquid. Using some skilful baking techniques,
we carefully decorated our cookies with
icing and sprinkles.

3 N =
Year 4 have also been learning to play musical instruments.

40 have been learning to play the clarinet; 4C violins and 4S
are learning to play the cornets. We have been practising our
performance skills and playing in unison.

1 § www.adderleyprimary.co.uk
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As part of our topic this half term called Adderley School Friends of Adderley Park (ASFAP), Year 5
have been focussing on Adderley Park to help re create an engaging atmosphere for the commu-
nity. All of Year 5 had walk around Adderley Park to observe what there is for the community and
what changes need to be made. We got to walk around the park as well as asses the three roads
around the park. We noticed that there were a lot of changes needed to be made in order for the
community to enjoy it. At the moment it is a dull park with no colours, less facilities and nature.

Additionally, we took photos of Adderley Park and got to research other parks
in Birmingham, as well using the VRs to explore. This was informative as many
other parks in our city are engaging with many facilities. Unfortunately, we
found that Adderley Park is very basic with only a walking track, a few benches,
arena and a small playground.

Whilst walking around the park we noticed that many people do their daily
exercise, therefore it is important to make this park beneficial and colourful
for everyone. Furthermore, we completed a Birmingham parks survey online
as well as conducting our own survey about Adderley Park. We all created a
survey which we then handed it out to each class to get their opinion.

www.adderleyprimary.co.uk 1@




Some of the children have also been monitoring the lorries. We have walked
down Arden Road and noticed how lorries obstruct the roads. This is danger-
ous as cars are unable to see and we noticed that when lorries queue up,
cars are overtaking them. In addition, we identified that turning onto Adder-
ley Road from Arden Road is a sharp turn. Unfortunately, cars turning right
from Adderley Road to Arden Road find it difficult to see, thus we suggest
having a mirror on the wall.

This project has been exciting and different, as we have been able to put
forward ideas for Adderley Park. Some of us are part of the meeting for
ASFARP, this has been a great opportunity for us 3 :

to communicate with the community and put

our ideas forward. We are all looking forward to

change in Adderley Park and cannot wait to see

the progress!

TIME CAPSULE

As part of our Recovery Curriculum, Year 5 worked hard
to create a time capsule filled with a range of work
that they have been completing throughout their pro-
ject. Our main focus was based on the key question
‘ow has Covid-19 affected football around the world?’.

In our time capsule, we included a range of items

including a newspaper report that we wrote based on

the unfortunate postponement of the Euro Cup 2020, art
work based on football logos, computer-aided designs of
football stadiums from around the world, photographs of &%
the stadium models that we created and much more.

After collating all of the evidence in our time capsule, we worked together
to bury it in our outdoor forest school area for the future generation of
Adderley Primary school pupils to discover.

Shasmeen from 50 stated, “This project is so amazing because the future

generation will dig up our time capsule and learn all about what life was
like for us during the time of Coronavirus. I think it is very important for
people of the future to learn about how Coronavirus not only impacted the
UK but has also affected football all over the world.”




Adderley Primary
School

ren’s reflectiogison their learn
. . /&
in Year 6 during Autumt

During our recovery curriculum, our first topic bullying in Anti-Bullying Week.

focused on the Olympics and how it has been

postponed until 2021 due to the Covid-19 In Science, we have been discovering all about
pandemic. Many of our activities and topics were living things and their classifications: mammals,
linked to how we have been affected by Covid-19 fish, birds, reptiles and even microorganisms.
and our first priority when we came back was to During PE, we have been challenged with
learn more about it and learn how to keep safe. ‘extreme” workouts to help us keep fit and

In PSHEC, we learnt about trauma and ways to healthy; we even produced our own workout
deal with it, as well as strategies to combat videos in the style of Joe Wicks!

www.adderleyprimary.€o.uk




LYMPICS

As part of our recovery curriculum, Year 6 made a time capsule around
the theme of the Olympics, which were due to take place in Summer 2020
but had to be delayed due to Covid-19. We filled our capsule with a range
of outcomes that had importance to us and this topic: newspaper reports
explaining what has happened; photos of our ideas for new

Olympic stadiums; trophies celebrating those who have looked after us
during our lockdown experience; a guide for hopeful athletes of the future;
and messages to our future selves. We hope that one day people in the
future will look back and be able to find out more about our experiences
from the time capsule.

In Autumn 2, Year 6 began the topic of Frozen Kingdom and we have been very excited to
learn more about the Arctic and Antarctic. Did you know that Antarctica is a frozen desert
because it is so dry and it is the coldest place on Earth?

We have explored how glaciers are formed and how they can be deadly to ships; the sinking
of the Titanic by an iceberg caused the greatest maritime disaster of all time and resulted in
laws for ships being changed for ever. Our reports about the Titanic also helped us consider
how the passengers from third-class were treated differently from those in first-class.

www.ad




CuRRICuLUM T[|
RECOVERY CURRICULUM -
TIME CAPSULE

We are living in tomorrow’s history right now! At Adderley we have been completing a project linked to Couid-19. Each
year group focused on a different topic. These topics were linked to the changed that occurred in our lives as a result of
Couid-19.

m Friends and Family |

Celebrations

Celebrations N

ECETT s |

E I
o 13

Sport - Football e

Sport - Olympics '

Currently younger children may not fully understand the magnitude of what they are

experiencing right now so as a way of documenting it to remember it in the future we

have created a Year Group bubble time capsule. This is a way of collecting samples of

their experiences together as a year group, sealing them within the capsule and burying

them for our future selues to open. When it is re-opened in years to come it will be a

phuysical collection we can all reflect upon.

Our time capsules have been created
ouver the Autumn term to help mark this
moment, a pandemic that has swept
across the globe and brought the world
to a halt. it will be a memento that will
never be forgotten. 2020 is certainly set
to change our lives and the world around

Eﬂch \leo‘ lOupS ‘"S\de Vo‘\l bu.
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In January 2020 we started work on a compe-
tition'entry for Global Canvas, the competi~
tion is hosted/by the David Shepherd Wildlife
Foundation, and is open worldwide. The 2020
competition theme was ‘Endangered’, we'had
to create a display based on our interpretation
of this theme. We decided to focus'our entry on
the devastating wild fires that were happening
in Australia at the time.

Everyone in school had a chance to contribute,
children brought in artwork that was incorporat-
ed in to the final piece. Our EAL art group and our
Art Ambassadors collaboratively created sculp-
tures for the display, the sculptures were made
from wire, mod roc and recycled cardboard. We
also used printing, collage and painting to create
our final entry.

Our school was selected as finalist for the
competition!

On 12th March 2020 we ftravelled to the Natural
History Museum in London, to display our artwerR
and attend the awards ceremony. Over 5,500
children had entered the competition and only 19
schools made it to the finals. As the competition is
open worldwide, there were many different coun-
ries inuolued in the final including USA, Nigeria,
ussia, China and Portugal!

Ithough we didn’t win this year, we had an
mazing time and really enjoyed touring the
useum!

orR for our 2021 Global Canvas entry has already
tarted, we hope to maRe it to the finals again and
opefully bring back a trophy this time!




PE |||
Due to covid-19 our PE provision loo
at the moment. The main differences are:

Year 1 - 6 arrive to school in their PE kit on their PE day
(EYFS bring their PE kit in their bag)

« There is no equipment used within PE lessons
« There are no clubs (in school)
« There are no swimming lessons

PE Lessons - Fitness

The overall objective for our fithess Iessons\\
is to: (EYFS bring their PE kit in their bag)

« Develop knowledge and understanding of the different
components of fitness.

« Develop knowledge and understanding of how each
component of fitness impacts sports performance.

« Develop knowledge and understanding for identifying
own strengths and areas to improve, based on components of
fitness.

Through Fitness we have been learning about different
training methods such as:
(EYFS bring their PE kit in their bag)

» Tabata + EMOM

+ AMRAP « Ladder

« For Time - Circuits

+ Circuits » Overload
» Overload - Interval

* Interval » Max Effort
« Superset

This is then linked to the School Games Values and how to live a healthy
lifestyle.
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PE Kit Expectations 2

To ensure we follow the school uniform policy, please ? E
send your children with the following PE kit: -

« White Adderley PE top
« Blue / black or grey tracksuit bottoms / leggings or shorts
« Trainers or pumps

Please ensure they are weather suitable.

Virtual Competitions

This is Birmingham’s Personal Challenge portal, a collection of ongoing
challenges linked to the School Games developed by the Birmingham
School Games Organisers (SGO) and Sport Birmingham. The School Games
is a National Initiative open to any young person. It forms part of the legacy
work after the London 2012 Olympics and is an opportunity for young
people to play, compete, and represent their school in a wide range of
sports and activities.

Anyone can have a go at a challenge but you must be between 4-16 year’s
old to submit results and attend a Birmingham Educational Institution. We
strongly encourage parents/carers to get involved in supporting their child
with their challenges too.

Our code to sign up is ‘central’. Visit www.sgochallenge.com to sign up
and get competing. ’

YST Afterschool Club

Every weekday at 5pm until the end of term (18 December) there is a
30-minute online club for all children and young people to do some
sport, develop skills and, most importantly, have fun!

To access this, go to YouthSportTrust - YouTube
The different daily themes are below:

- Adventure Monday — This might involve floor, wall climbing and
map reading all within your living room

- Tuesday Play — Imaginative play utilising resources in the house
to create games and activities to get active

+ Wild Wednesday — Some high tempo competitive activities
involving personal challenges

- Thinking Thursday — Introducing cognitive challenges through
movement. Active noughts and crosses and introducing an element
of competition — whether that be against yourselves, the clock,
your siblings or remotely with friends

« Fun Friday — A chance for you to let loose and have some fun.
Dancing and doing what makes you feel good
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Online Learnin
B & Safety

g

The global pandemic caused by Covid-19 has changed the way children are learning
across the world and this brings with it, its own challenges for our children. They are
now exposed to a wealth of information online and must be guided to navigate this
safely and productively.

Our Computing Curriculum puts Onlir.1e
Safety first and foremost in our teaching.
During the first Autumn term teachers
deliver a wide range of strands from
‘Self-Image and Identity’ to ‘Privacy and
Security using the Project Evolve tools.
This allows us to ensure the children

he online risks and how to The staff and children continue to
e onlin

develop the Computing Curriculum
by bringing innovative ideas and
“cross them. N N showcasing work in either class
\ o } portf.olios'or through online
Our onine leaming » —— creatlons. in Purple Mash. Our Class
o e i o s | : VRs .contmue. to bring excitement
i e Rk ar§ : | ~ an.d joy to childrens learning and
i leam,.ng and CUrity as el g, ) thI.S year we aim to enter the

hce, : Childnet Film Competition 2021
as well as working towards the
360Safe Online
Safety Mark.

are aware of t
manage or seek support if they come

Children are leading their learning with
online safety by agreeing class rules,
signing charters and creating work that
reflects their understanding of online
issues. Children and staff also flag any
concerns they have, such as pop ups in
Roblox, to members of staff who are able
to address the issues.

> =

“YOUR SAY, YOUR SCHOOL”

We welcome your feedback at Adderley Primary School, and would love

Achieve Perform Succeed
Achieve Today -

to hear from you. Please share your views as a parent by clicking on the
‘Ofsted Parent View’ button under the ‘Parents’ menu of the school website.

Additionally, you may want to fill in our online form - ‘Your Say, Your School’.

We look forward to hearing from you all!





